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SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 8, 2019 

 
President, Sherry Fitzpatrick called the meeting to order at 2:09 PM 

 

Having no corrections, the November 2018 Financials were approved as posted. 

Having no corrections, the December 2018 General Meeting Minutes were approved as 

posted. 

 

Sherry presented Lauryn Bianco, from Emerge our 2018 contributions totaling $2,521.57.  

Lauryn indicated the monies would be used for toiletries, toys for the kids or possibly 

rent to help a victim and family to settle on their own.  Emerge is the only shelter for 

battered/abused women/children in Pima County.  Their facility has 51 beds, which are 

always full.  She was very thankful for our donation. 

 

Nancy Huffman introduced our new sponsor, Andy’s Irrigation.  It is a family owned 

business serving the Tucson area, including much of SaddleBrooke for 10 years.  Would 

appreciate the opportunity to be of service to our members. 

 

The vote on the motion to incorporate payouts for red/aqua tees passed by majority vote 

with two persons in dissent.  The vote on the motion to implement the newly proposed 

ACE day model did not pass and was defeated 58 to 22.  The current budget for ACE day 

will incorporate sweeps for all tees using the traditional model until this issue is re-visited 

in the future. 

 

Sherry thanked Phyllis Sarrels for taking over 2019 Par Points. 

 

Bonnie Westra was awarded $100 and a certificate by Karen Tulchinsky for most 

improved golfer. 

 

Jean Molitor announced winners of Eclectic and added out of 64 participants, only 25 

entries were received. 

 

Pam Brunelle congratulated all hole in one winners for 2018, Sally Drennan, Mary 

Ribachi, Cacilia Hauth, Lynn Stewart, Brenda Brown, Bonnie Barker, Phyllis Sarrels, 

Brenda Brown, Bonnie Westra, Sylvia Kastelic.  All received $55 and certificates.  

Special mention to Maureen Breheim, who had a hole in one during a 9 hole tournament, 

therefore not being eligible for payout. 

Chip in winners $6.00 each were Maggie Falconer, Marcia Keim, Kathy DeMerritt, 

Connie Culley, Cinda Haugsby, Cheri King, Maire Ryan, Karen Tulchinsky, Reva Stolpe 

and Marcia Foresman. 

 

Connie Culley introduced new members with Big Sisters:  Maire Ryan/Shawna Ianson, 

Shellie Pierce/Ann Stonecipher and Geri Sandilands/Cinda Haugsby. 
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Carol Bidwell announced next week’s SaddleBrooke Cup Bandits and Stingers, 6 holes 

better ball, 6 holes alternate shot and 6 holes scramble.  Also that qualifying for the 

President’s Cup would be held on Ace Day January 22nd.   Play will be Thursday January 

24, Tuesday January 29 and Thursday January 31st.  Winners will be announced at the 

February 1st General Meeting. 

 

LeeAnn McClelland and Geri Sandilands co-chairs for Sadie Hawkins announced the 

theme grabagolfdate.com.  Four person teams, 2 men 2 women.  Members cannot play 

with their husbands, but they may be in the same foursome.  Men play white/yellow tees, 

Ladies red.   

 

Eila Sallabery needs loaner carts for SaddleBrooke’s hosting of the Catalina Cup on 

Monday March 25th. 

 

Barbara Turiff announced next Kachina at Lago in Vail, Monday February 4th at 9AM 

shotgun ABCD 2 best ball. 

 

Kathy DeMerritt is chair of this years Quail Classic.   Theme is “Gone Country” April 7, 

8 and 9.  Audrey Costello requested baskets/financial donations for the raffle, checks 

payable to Quail Classic, not SBWGA-18. 

 

Sherry donated a bottle of red and white wine to ticket winners Barbara Turiff and 

Debbie Green. 

 

Maire Ryan and Judy Fick will conduct seminars with the Niners to recap the new rule 

changes.  They are posted on the bulletin board and on our website. 

 

Shellie purchased the bag tags outlining the main new rule changes cost $7.20. 

 

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 3:17 PM 

 

Respectively submitted 

Maggie Falconer 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 


